
Pfizer stands by the information already provided in answer to the Senator’s questions. Due to a 
combination of factors relating to the Senator’s 118 questions, including matters relating to 
commercial in confidence, information being provided to other inquiries, and the resourcing 
required, we are unable to provide direct answers to every question, however we are happy to add 
the following: 

Pfizer’s purpose is to develop and supply breakthroughs that change patients' lives. This purpose 
ensures that patients remain at the centre of all we do. We live our purpose by sourcing the best 
science in the world, partnering with others in the healthcare system to improve access to our 
medicines, and using digital technologies to enhance our drug discovery and development as well as 
patient outcomes. 

Since our company’s formation in New York in 1849, Pfizer’s has been focused on the research, 
development and supply of safe and effective vaccines and treatments to treat and prevent a wide 
range of medical conditions. Every decision we make and every action we take is done with the 
patient in mind, and to nurture an environment where breakthroughs can thrive. 

At Pfizer, we apply science and our global resources to bring therapies to people that extend and 
significantly improve their lives. We strive to set the standard for quality, safety and value in the 
discovery, development and manufacture of health care products, including innovative medicines 
and vaccines. Every day, Pfizer colleagues work across developed and emerging markets to advance 
wellness, prevention, treatments and cures that challenge the most feared diseases of our time. 
Consistent with our responsibility as one of the world's premier innovative biopharmaceutical 
companies, we collaborate with health care providers, governments and local communities to 
support and expand access to reliable, affordable health care around the world. 

In relation to COVID-19, our vaccine and anti-viral treatment have been approved by the 
independent regulator for the supply of a safe and effective vaccine and therapeutic, and 
independent technical advisory groups have issued recommendations outlining eligible patient 
populations. We have engaged in an unprecedented level of transparency since the beginning of the 
pandemic, and to assist the Parliament with its business, Pfizer has appeared at three parliamentary 
inquiries on COVID-19 and provided detailed submissions to the Parliament to assist these inquiries. 

We thank you for your interest in our role in helping to reduce the impact of COVID-19 on the 
Australian population.   

 
 


